**Wake Forest ADRC**

WakeADC.org Data Entry Dictionary

Contents

[Glossary of terms 3](#_Toc113029942)

[Revisions 4](#_Toc113029943)

[Clinical Core Visit Form Checklist 5](#_Toc113029944)

[ADCC Visit Calendar 6](#_Toc113029945)

[Headers on Forms 7](#_Toc113029946)

[Clinical Visits 8](#_Toc113029947)

[Additional Family History 8](#_Toc113029948)

[Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACE) 10](#_Toc113029949)

[Adverse Events 13](#_Toc113029950)

[Cognitive Evaluations 19](#_Toc113029951)

[Cogstate Computer Test 34](#_Toc113029952)

[Columbia Suicide Severity Rating Scale (C-SSRS) 35](#_Toc113029953)

[Disclosure Visit 39](#_Toc113029954)

[The Everyday Discrimination Scale 40](#_Toc113029955)

[Exercise History 42](#_Toc113029956)

[Expanded Short Physical Performance Battery (ESPPB) 43](#_Toc113029957)

[Flag Flowsheet 46](#_Toc113029958)

[HBS Initial Visit Checklist 48](#_Toc113029959)

[HBS Yearly Follow-Up In Person Checklist 59](#_Toc113029960)

[HBS Yearly Follow-Up Remote Checklist 68](#_Toc113029961)

[Medical Eligibility 73](#_Toc113029962)

[Mild Behavioral Impairment Checklist 75](#_Toc113029963)

[Minority Aging Research Survey – Modified 81](#_Toc113029964)

[Multidimensional Scale of Perceived Social Support 82](#_Toc113029965)

[Life-course Sociodemographics and Neighborhood Exposures Questionnaire 85](#_Toc113029966)

[Occupational, Instructional & Physical Scores 93](#_Toc113029967)

[Oral Glucose Tolerance Test 95](#_Toc113029968)

[PCP 97](#_Toc113029969)

[Physical Exam 98](#_Toc113029970)

[Remote Cognitive Evaluations 101](#_Toc113029971)

[State Trait Anxiety Inventory 106](#_Toc113029972)

[Study Specific ID 107](#_Toc113029973)

[Supervision Consensus Diagnosis 108](#_Toc113029974)

[Vitals (PBL/Initial Visit and FU) 109](#_Toc113029975)

[Imaging & Biomarker Visits 110](#_Toc113029976)

[Amyloid Visual PET Read 110](#_Toc113029977)

[ApoE Genotyping 112](#_Toc113029978)

[Brain MRI scan 113](#_Toc113029979)

[Impact of Events Scale 115](#_Toc113029980)

[Lumbar Puncture 117](#_Toc113029981)

[Radiation Dose Tracking – PET imaging 120](#_Toc113029982)

[Stool Collection 122](#_Toc113029983)

[Tau Visual PET Read 123](#_Toc113029984)

[Vitals and Blood Draw (Visit 2, Fasting) 125](#_Toc113029985)

[WakeSHARE Minimum Data Set (MDS) 127](#_Toc113029986)

[Clinical Data 127](#_Toc113029987)

[Biomarker Data 131](#_Toc113029988)

## Glossary of terms

AE Adverse Event

AVLT Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test

ADCC Alzheimer’s Disease Clinical Core

CSF Cerebral Spinal Fluid

CT Computed Topography Scan

ECG/EKG Electrocardiogram

FCSRT Free and Cued Selective Reminding Task

FU Follow-Up

HBS Healthy Brain Study (syn. with Clinical Core, ADCC)

IV Initial Visit

MRI Magnetic Resonance Imaging

NACC National Alzheimer’s Coordinating Center

OGTT Oral Glucose Tolerance Test

PACC Preclinical Alzheimer’s Cognitive Composite

PET Positron Emission Tomography

SAE Serious Adverse Event

TFU Telephone Follow-Up

UDS Uniform Data Set, NACC dataset

## Revisions

|  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| Date (DDMMMYYYY) | Description | Form | Question(s) affected | Data element(s) affected |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  |  |  |  |

## Clinical Core Visit Form Checklist

## ADCC Visit Calendar

|  |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- | --- |
| VISIT SCHEDULE BY YEAR | | | | | | | |
| **VISIT NAME** | **Baseline** | **Follow-Up 1** | **Follow-Up 2** | **Follow-Up 3** | **Follow-Up 4** | **Follow-Up 5** | **Follow-Up 6** |
| **STUDY YEAR** | **1** | **2** | **3** | **4** | **5** | **6** | **7** |
| **KEY ASSESSMENTS** |  |  |  |  |  |  |  |
| Review of Informed Consent | X | X | X | X | X | X | X |
| Medical Information | X | X | X | X | X | X | X |
| Physical and Neurological Exam | X | X | X | X | X | X | X |
| Vital Signs | X | X | X | X | X | X | X |
| Answer Questionnaires | X | X | X | X | X | X | X |
| Memory & Thinking Tests | X | X | X | X | X | X | X |
| Fasting Blood Collection | X | X | X | X | X | X | X |
| MRI Scan | X |  | X |  | X |  | X |
| Stool Sample Collection *(optional)1* | X | X |  |  |  |  |  |
| Amyloid PET Scan *(optional)2* | X |  | X |  | X |  | X |
| Tau PET scan *(optional)2* | X |  | X |  | X |  | X |
| Fasting Lumbar Puncture (*optional)3* | X |  | X |  | X |  | X |
| Feedback Visit *(in person or remote)* | X | X | X | X | X | X | X |

## Headers on Forms

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| pid | Participant ID number |  |
|  | ADC Visit |  |
| visitcode | Visit year (PBL = screening visit,  FU1 = first follow-up visit,  FU2 = second follow-up visit, etc.) | IV1 = Initial Visit  FU1 = Follow-Up 1  FU2 = Follow-Up 2  FU3 = Follow-Up 3  FU4 = Follow-Up 4  FU5 = Follow-Up 5 |
|  | Examiners Initials | text |

# Clinical Visits

## Additional Family History

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| t1t2\_mom | Mother: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_mom\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_dad | Father: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_dad\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling1 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling1\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling2 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling2\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling3 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling3\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling4 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling4\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling5 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling5\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling6 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling6\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling7 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling7\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling8 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling8\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling9 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling9\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling10 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling10\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling11 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling11\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |
| t1t2\_sibling12 | Sibling: Type I or Type II Diabetes | Type I  Type II  Neither |
| t1t2\_sibling12\_age | If yes, age of onset | text |

## Adverse Childhood Experiences (ACE)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| special | When you were growing up, was there someone in your family who helped you feel important or special? | 1 - Not at all  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much So |
| loved | When you were growing up, did you feel loved? | 1 - Not at all  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much So |
| feelclose | When you were growing up, did people in your family feel close to each other? | 1 - Not at all  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much So |
| support | When you were growing up, was your family a source of strength and support to you? | 1 - Not at all  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much So |
| protect | When you were growing up, did you know there was someone there to take care of you and protect you? | 1 - Not at all  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much So |
| doctor | When you were growing up, how often was there someone to take you to the doctor if you needed it? | 1 - Never  2 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  4 - Often  5 - Always |
| hungry | When you were growing up, how often was there not enough to eat? | 1 - Never  2 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  4 - Often  5 - Always |
| clothes | When you were growing up, how often did you have to wear dirty clothes? | 1 - Never  2 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  4 - Often  5 - Always |
| saythings | When you were growing up, how often did an adult living in (or visiting) your home say mean or hurtful things to you? | 1 - Never  2 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  4 - Often  5 - Always |
| afraid | When you were growing up, how often did an adult living in (or visiting) your home act in a way that made you afraid you might be physically hurt? | 1 - Never  2 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  4 - Often  5 - Always |
| violence | When you were growing up, how often did an adult living in (or visiting) your home push, grab, slap, or throw something at you? | 1 - Never  2 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  4 - Often  5 - Always |
| punished | When you were growing up, how often were you punished with a belt, board, cord, or some other hard object? | 1 - Never  2 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  4 - Often  5 - Always |
| arguing | When you were growing up, how often did adults living in (or visiting) your home argue with each other? | 1 - Never  2 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  4 - Often  5 - Always |
| altercation | When you were growing up, how often did physical blows occur between adults living in (or visiting) your home? | 1 - Never  2 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  4 - Often  5 - Always |
| depressed | When you were growing up, was a household member depressed or mentally ill? | 1 - Yes  2 - No |
| suicide | When you were growing up, did a household member attempt suicide? | 1 - Yes  2 - No |
| alcoholic | When you were growing up, was a household member a problem drinker or alcoholic? | 1 - Yes  2 - No |
| prison | When you were growing up, did a household member go to prison? | 1 - Yes  2 - No |
| hospital | When you were growing up, were you ever hospitalized for two weeks or more? | 1 - Yes  2 - No |
| experience | When you were growing up, did you ever have an experience that was so frightening that you thought about it for years? | 1 - Yes  2 - No |

## Adverse Events

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| d\_report1 | Report Date: | date |
| ae1 | Adverse Event: | text |
| d\_start1 | Start Date: | date |
| d\_stop1 | Stop Date: | date |
| severity1 | Severity: | 0 - None  1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| relat\_study1 | Relationship to Study: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| outcome1 | Outcome: | 1 - Recovered w/o Sequelae  2 - Recovered w/ Sequelae  3 - Event is Continuing  4 - Death |
| seriousness1 | Seriousness: | 1 - Non-Serious  2 - Hospitalized  3 - Life Threatening  4 - Fatal  5 - Permanent Disability |
| comments1 | Comments and Conclusions: | text |
| relat\_procedure1 | Relationship to Procedure: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| md\_init1 | MD Initials: | text |
| d\_report2 | Report Date: | text |
| ae2 | Adverse Event: | date |
| d\_start2 | Start Date: | date |
| d\_stop2 | Stop Date: | 0 - None  1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| severity2 | Severity: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| outcome2 | Outcome: | 1 - Recovered w/o Sequelae  2 - Recovered w/ Sequelae  3 - Event is Continuing  4 - Death |
| seriousness2 | Seriousness: | 1 - Non-Serious  2 - Hospitalized  3 - Life Threatening  4 - Fatal  5 - Permanent Disability |
| comments2 | Comments and Conclusions: | text |
| relat\_study2 | Relationship to Study: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| relat\_procedure2 | Relationship to Procedure: | text |
| md\_init2 | MD Initials: | text |
| d\_report3 | Report Date: | date |
| ae3 | Adverse Event: | date |
| d\_start3 | Start Date: | 0 - None  1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| d\_stop3 | Stop Date: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| severity3 | Severity: | 1 - Recovered w/o Sequelae  2 - Recovered w/ Sequelae  3 - Event is Continuing  4 - Death |
| outcome3 | Outcome: | 1 - Non-Serious  2 - Hospitalized  3 - Life Threatening  4 - Fatal  5 - Permanent Disability |
| seriousness3 | Seriousness: | text |
| comments3 | Comments and Conclusions: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| relat\_study3 | Relationship to Study: | text |
| relat\_procedure3 | Relationship to Procedure: | text |
| md\_init3 | MD Initials: | date |
| d\_report4 | Report Date: | date |
| ae4 | Adverse Event: | 0 - None  1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| d\_start4 | Start Date: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| d\_stop4 | Stop Date: | 1 - Recovered w/o Sequelae  2 - Recovered w/ Sequelae  3 - Event is Continuing  4 - Death |
| severity4 | Severity: | 1 - Non-Serious  2 - Hospitalized  3 - Life Threatening  4 - Fatal  5 - Permanent Disability |
| outcome4 | Outcome: | text |
| seriousness4 | Seriousness: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| comments4 | Comments and Conclusions: | text |
| relat\_study4 | Relationship to Study: | text |
| relat\_procedure4 | Relationship to Procedure: | date |
| md\_init4 | MD Initials: | date |
| d\_report5 | Report Date: | 0 - None  1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| ae5 | Adverse Event: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| d\_start5 | Start Date: | 1 - Recovered w/o Sequelae  2 - Recovered w/ Sequelae  3 - Event is Continuing  4 - Death |
| d\_stop5 | Stop Date: | 1 - Non-Serious  2 - Hospitalized  3 - Life Threatening  4 - Fatal  5 - Permanent Disability |
| severity5 | Severity: | text |
| outcome5 | Outcome: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| seriousness5 | Seriousness: | text |
| comments5 | Comments and Conclusions: | text |
| relat\_study5 | Relationship to Study: | date |
| relat\_procedure5 | Relationship to Procedure: | date |
| md\_init5 | MD Initials: | 0 - None  1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| d\_report6 | Report Date: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| ae6 | Adverse Event: | 1 - Recovered w/o Sequelae  2 - Recovered w/ Sequelae  3 - Event is Continuing  4 - Death |
| d\_start6 | Start Date: | 1 - Non-Serious  2 - Hospitalized  3 - Life Threatening  4 - Fatal  5 - Permanent Disability |
| d\_stop6 | Stop Date: | text |
| severity6 | Severity: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |
| outcome6 | Outcome: | text |
| seriousness6 | Seriousness: | text |
| comments6 | Comments and Conclusions: | date |
| relat\_study6 | Relationship to Study: | date |
| relat\_procedure6 | Relationship to Procedure: | 0 - None  1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| md\_init6 | MD Initials: | 1 - Unrelated  2 - Unlikely  3 - Possible  4 - Probable  5 - Definite/Certain |

## Cognitive Evaluations

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| mmse\_year | What is the...year? | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_season | Season? | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_month | Month of the year? | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_day | Day of the week? | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_date | Date? | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_state | Where are we now? What is the...state (province)? | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_county | County (or city/town)? | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_city\_town | City/town (or part of city/neighborhood)? | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_building | Building (name or type)? | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_floor\_building | Floor of the building (room number or address)? | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_apple | Apple: | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_penny | Penny | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_table | Table: | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_world | World | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5 |
| mmse\_apple\_recall | Recall: apple | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_penny\_recall | Recall: table | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_table\_recall | Recall: penny | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_name\_pen | What is this? [Point to a pencil or pen.] | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_name\_watch | What is this? [Point to a watch.] | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_repetition | No ifs, ands or buts | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_right\_hand | Take in right hand | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_fold\_half | Fold in half | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_floor | PUT ON FLOOR (or TABLE) | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_close\_eyes | Close your eyes | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_writing | Write a sentence | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_drawing | Drawing | 0 - 0  1 - 1 |
| mmse\_total\_score | Total score = | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15  16 - 16  17 - 17  18 - 18  19 - 19  20 - 20  21 - 21  22 - 22  23 - 23  24 - 24  25 - 25  26 - 26  27 - 27  28 - 28  29 - 29  30 - 30 |
| fcsrt\_t1f\_free | Trail 1: free recall | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15  16 - 16 |
| fcsrt\_t1c\_free | Trial 1: cued recall | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15  16 - 16 |
| fcsrt\_t1sr\_free | Trial 1: selective reminding | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15  16 - 16 |
| fcsrt\_t2f\_free | Trail 2: free recall | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15  16 - 16 |
| fcsrt\_t2c\_free | Trial 2: cued recall | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15  16 - 16 |
| fcsrt\_t2sr\_free | Trial 2: selective reminding | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15  16 - 16 |
| fcsrt\_t3f\_free | Trail 3: free recall | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15  16 - 16 |
| fcsrt\_t3c\_free | Trial 3: cued recall | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15  16 - 16 |
| avlt\_t1\_total | Trial 1 | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15 |
| avlt\_t2\_total | Trial 2 | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15 |
| avlt\_t3\_total | Trial 3 | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15 |
| avlt\_t4\_total | Trial 4 | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15 |
| avlt\_t5\_total | Trial 5 | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15 |
| avlt\_listb\_total | List B | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15 |
| avlt\_t6\_total | Trial 6 (list A) | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15 |
| avlt\_delayed\_total | Delayed recall | 0 - 0  1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14  15 - 15 |
| avlt\_total\_correct | Total correct: | num |
| avlt\_total\_false | Total false positives: | num |
| digit\_total | Total correct: | num |
| amnart\_total | Correct: | num |
| cog\_change\_1 | 1. Recalling information when I really try: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_2 | 2. Remembering names and faces of new people I meet: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_3 | 3. Remembering things that have happened recently: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_4 | 4. Recalling conversations a few days later: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_5 | 5. Remembering where things are usually kept: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_6 | 6. Remembering new information told to me: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_7 | 7. Remembering where I place familiar objects: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_8 | 8. Remembering what i intended to do: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_9 | 9. Remembering names of family members and friends: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_10 | 10. Remembering without notes and reminders: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_11 | 11. People who know me would find that my memory is: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_12 | 12. Remembering things compared to my age group: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_13 | 13. Making decisions about everyday matters: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_14 | 14. Reasoning through a complicated problem: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_15 | 15. Focusing on goals and carrying out a plan: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_16 | 16. Shifting easily from one activity to the next: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_17 | 17. Organizing my daily activities: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_18 | 18. Understanding conversations: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_19 | 19. Expressing myself when speaking: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| cog\_change\_20 | 20. Following a story in a book, movie or TV: | 1 - No Change  2 - Minimal Change  3 - Some Change  4 - Clearly Noticeable Change  5 - Severe Problem  9 - Not Answered/Unknown |
| notes | Notes | text |
| vf\_generated | Verbal Fluency: C words generated | num |
| vf\_repeated | Verbal fluency: repeat | num |
| vf\_errors | Verbal fluency: errors | num |
| vf\_correct | Verbal Fluency: CFL total | num |

## Cogstate Computer Test

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| complete\_cogn | Cognitive (Identification, One back, One card learning) Complete? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_ident | Identification Task Complete? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_ident\_why | If no, why | text |
| cog\_oneback | One Back Task Complete? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_oneback\_why | If no, why | text |
| cog\_onecard | One Card Task Complete? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_onecard\_why | If no, why | text |

## Columbia Suicide Severity Rating Scale (C-SSRS)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| wishdead\_cssrs | Wish to be dead | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| wishdead\_spc\_cssrs | If yes, describe: | text |
| thoughts\_cssrs | Non-Specific Active Suicidal Thoughts | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| thoughts\_spc\_cssrs | If yes, describe: | text |
| ideation\_cssrs | Active Suicidal Ideation with Any Methods (Not Plan) without Intent to Act | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| ideation\_spc\_cssrs | If yes, describe: | text |
| ideation\_intent\_cssrs | Active Suicidal Ideation with Some Intent to Act, without Specific Plan | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| ideation\_intent\_spc\_cssrs | If yes, describe: | text |
| ideation\_plan\_cssrs | Active Suicidal Ideation with Some Intent to Act, without Specific Plan | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| ideation\_plan\_spc\_cssrs | If yes, describe: | text |
| ideation\_severe\_cssrs | Most Severe Ideation | 1 - 1 2 - 2 3 - 3 4 - 4 5 - 5 |
| ideation\_severe\_spc\_cssrs | Description of Ideation | text |
| ideation\_freq\_cssrs | How many times have you had these thoughts? | 1 - Less than once a week 2 - Once a week 3 - 2-5 times in week 4 - Daily or almost daily 5 - Many times each day |
| ideation\_freq\_sev\_cssrs | (Frequency Severity) | text |
| ideation\_dur\_cssrs | When you have these thoughts, how long do they last? | 1 - Fleeting - a few seconds or minutes 2 - Less than 1 hour/some of the time 3 - 1-4 hours/a lot of time 4 - 4-8 hours/most of the day 5 - More than 8 hours/persistent or continuous |
| ideation\_dur\_sev\_cssrs | (Durability Severity) | text |
| ideation\_control\_cssrs | Could/can you stop thinking about killing yourself or wanting to die if you want to? | 1 - Easily able to control thoughts 2 - Can control thoughts with little difficulty 3 - Can control thoughts with some difficulty 4 - Can control thoughts with a lot of difficulty 5 - Unable to control thoughts 0 - Does not attempt to control thoughts |
| ideation\_control\_sev\_cssrs | (Controllability Severity) | text |
| ideation\_deter\_cssrs | Are there things - anyone or anything (e.g., family, religion, pain of death) - that stopped you from wanting to die or acting on thoughts of committing suicide? | 1 - Deterrents definitely stopped you from attempting suicide 2 - Deterrents probably stopped you 3 - Uncertain that deterrents stopped you 4 - Deterrents most likely did not stop you 5 - Deterrents definitely did not stop you 0 - Does not apply |
| ideation\_deter\_sev\_cssrs | (Deterrents Severity) | text |
| ideation\_reason\_cssrs | What sort of reasons did you have for thinking about wanting to die or killing yourself? Was it to end the pain or stop the way you were feeling (in other words, you couldn't go on living with this pain or how you were feeling) or was it to get attention, revenge or a reaction from others? Or both? | 1 - Completely to get attention, revenge or a reaction from others 2 - Mostly to get attention, revenge or a reaction from others 3 - Equally to get attention, revenge or a reaction from others and to end/stop the pain 4 - Mostly to end or stop the pain (you couldn't go on living with the pain or how you were feeling) 5 - Completely to end or stop the pain (you couldn't go on living with the pain or how you were feeling) 0 - Does not apply |
| ideation\_reason\_sev\_cssrs | (Reason Severity) | text |
| attempt\_actual\_cssrs | Actual Attempt: | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| attempt\_actual\_spc\_cssrs | If yes, describe: | text |
| attempt\_actual\_num\_cssrs | Total # of Attempts | text |
| selfinjury\_cssrs | Has subject engaged in Non-Suicidal Self-Injurious Behavior? | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| attempt\_interrupt\_cssrs | Interrupted Attempt: | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| attempt\_interrupt\_spc\_cssrs | If yes, describe: | text |
| attempt\_interrupt\_num\_cssrs | Total # of interrupted | text |
| attempt\_abort\_cssrs | Aborted Attempt: | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| attempt\_abort\_spc\_cssrs | If yes, describe: | text |
| attempt\_abort\_num\_cssrs | Total # of aborted | text |
| attempt\_prep\_cssrs | Preparatory Acts or Behavior: | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| attempt\_prep\_spc\_cssrs | If yes, describe: | text |
| behavior\_cssrs | Suicidal Behavior: | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| suicide\_cssrs | Suicide: | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| d\_mlattempt | Most Lethal Attempt Date: | date |
| actual\_lethality\_cssrs | Actual Lethality/Medical Damage: | 0 - No physical damage or very minor physical damage (e.g., surface scratches) 1 - Minor physical damage (e.g., lethargic speech;first-degree burns; mild bleeding; sprains) 2 - Moderate physical damage; medical attention needed (e.g., conscious but sleepy, somewhat responsive; second-degree burns; bleeding of major vessel) 3 - Moderately severe physical damage; medical hospitalization and likely intensive care required (e.g., comatose with reflexes intact; third-degree burns less than 20% of body; extensive blood loss but can recover; major fractures) 4 - Severe physical damage; medical hospitalization with intensive care required (e.g., comatose without reflexes; third-degree burns over 20% of body; extensive blood loss with unstable vital signs; major damage to a vital area) 5 - Death |
| potential\_lethality\_cssrs | Potential Lethality: Only Answer if Actual Lethality = 0 | 0 - Behavior not likely to result in injury 1 - Behavior likely to result in injury but not likely to cause death 2 - Behavior likely to result in death despite available medical care |

## Disclosure Visit

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| discussed\_study | Is the participant interested in the study discussed at disclosure? | 0 - No  1 - Yes  99 - Unsure |
| contacted | Is the participant interested in being contacted over the next year for new study opportunities | 0 - No  1 - Yes  99 - Unsure |
| interest\_exercise | Exercise/Physical Intervention | 0 - No  1 - Yes  99 - Unsure |
| interest\_diet | Diet Intervention | 0 - No  1 - Yes  99 - Unsure |
| interest\_pharma | Pharmaceutical Intervention | 0 - No  1 - Yes  99 - Unsure |
| interest\_observational | Observational Studies | 0 - No  1 - Yes  99 - Unsure |
| notes | Notes: | text |

## The Everyday Discrimination Scale

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| courtesy | You are treated with less courtesy than other people. | 1 - Almost everyday  2 - At least once a week  3 - A few times a month  4 - A few times a year  5 - Never |
| respect | You are treated with less respect than other people. | 1 - Almost everyday  2 - At least once a week  3 - A few times a month  4 - A few times a year  5 - Never |
| service | You receive poorer service than other people at restaurants or stores. | 1 - Almost everyday  2 - At least once a week  3 - A few times a month  4 - A few times a year  5 - Never |
| smart | People act as if they think you are not smart. | 1 - Almost everyday  2 - At least once a week  3 - A few times a month  4 - A few times a year  5 - Never |
| afraidof | People act as if they are afraid of you. | 1 - Almost everyday  2 - At least once a week  3 - A few times a month  4 - A few times a year  5 - Never |
| dishonest | People act as if they think you are dishonest. | 1 - Almost everyday  2 - At least once a week  3 - A few times a month  4 - A few times a year  5 - Never |
| better | People act as if they're better than you are. | 1 - Almost everyday  2 - At least once a week  3 - A few times a month  4 - A few times a year  5 - Never |
| insulted | You or your family members are called names or insulted. | 1 - Almost everyday  2 - At least once a week  3 - A few times a month  4 - A few times a year  5 - Never |
| threatened | You are threatened or harrassed. | 1 - Almost everyday  2 - At least once a week  3 - A few times a month  4 - A few times a year  5 - Never |

## Exercise History

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| exercise | Do you exercise regularly? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| exercise\_detail | If yes, what activity and how many time per week? | text |
| exercise\_intensity | At what intensity: | 1 - Light (Your heat beat and breathing is slightly faster than normal)  2 - Moderate (Your heat beat and breathing is faster than normal)  3 - Vigorous (Your heat beat and breathing is much faster than normal) |
| exercise\_detail2 | If yes, what activity and how many time per week? | text |
| exercise\_intensity2 | At what intensity: | 1 - Light (Your heat beat and breathing is slightly faster than normal)  2 - Moderate (Your heat beat and breathing is faster than normal)  3 - Vigorous (Your heat beat and breathing is much faster than normal) |

## Expanded Short Physical Performance Battery (ESPPB)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| sbss\_scr\_espb | Score | 1 – Held 10 sec = 1  2 – Held < 10 sec = 0  3 – Not attempted = 0 (state reason)  Permanently missing |
| sts\_scr\_espb | Score |  |
| ts\_scr\_espb | Score |  |
| sbss\_sec\_espb | Number of sec held if less than 10: |  |
| bal\_scr\_espb | Total Balance Test Score |  |
| gs\_time1\_espb | Time for first 4 meter walk (seconds): |  |
| gs\_aspc1\_espb | Other (specify): |  |
| bal\_nspc\_espb | Other (specify): |  |
| gs\_nspc1\_espb | Other (specify): |  |
| gs\_time2\_espb | Time for second 4 meter walk: |  |
| gs\_aspc2\_espb | Other (specify): |  |
| gs\_nspc2\_espb | Other (specify): |  |
| gs\_scr\_espb | Score |  |
| scs\_sfwo\_espb | Does the participant feel safe enough to stand without help? | |
| wher\_tst\_espb | Test is being completed in the: |  |
| sbsscrtx\_espb | Side-by-Side |  |
| gs\_aid1\_espb | Aids used for first walk |  |
| gs\_not1\_espb | If participant did not attempt test: |  |
| gs\_aid2\_espb | Aids used for second walk: |  |
| gs\_not2\_espb | If participant did not attempt or failed: |  |
| gs\_4m\_sc\_espb | 4 Meter Walk: |  |
| scs\_rslt\_espb | Results: |  |
| scs\_not\_espb | If participant did not attempt or failed: |  |
| scs\_nspc\_espb | Other (specify): |  |
| rcs\_sf\_espb | Does the participant feel safe enough to stand without help? | |
| rcs\_time\_espb | Time to complete five stands (only enter if participant completes 5 stands): | |
| rcs\_not\_espb | If participant did not attempt test or failed: |  |
| rcs\_nspc\_espb | Other (specify): |  |
| cs\_scr\_espb | Score: |  |
| rcs\_scr\_espb | Repeated Chair Stand: |  |
| tbt\_scr\_espb | Total Balance Test Score: |  |
| gst\_scr\_espb | Gait Speed Test Score: |  |
| cst\_scr\_espb | Chair Stand Test Score: |  |
| tot\_scr\_espb | Total Score: |  |
| stsscrtx\_espb | Semi-Tandem Stand |  |
| sts\_sec\_espb | Number of sec held if less than 30: |  |
| tsscrtx\_espb | Tandem Stand Trial 1 |  |
| tsscrtx\_2\_sppb | Tandem Stand Trial 2 |  |
| bal\_not\_espb | If participant did not attempt test or failed, check why: |  |
| ts\_sec\_espb | Number of sec held if less than 30: |  |
| ts\_sec\_2\_espb | Number of sec held if less than 30: |  |
| nwalk\_1\_espb | Trial 1 |  |
| nwalk\_sec\_1\_espb | Time: |  |
| nwalk\_2\_espb | Trial 2 |  |
| nwalk\_sec\_2\_espb | Time |  |
| nwalk\_3\_espb | Trial 3 |  |
| nwalk\_sec\_3\_espb | Time |  |
| nwalk\_not\_espb | If participant did not attempt test, mark the reason and go to the chair stand test. | |
| oneleg\_espb | One Leg Stand Trial 1 |  |
| oneleg\_2\_espb | One Leg Stand Trial 2 |  |
| oneleg\_sec\_espb | Number of seconds held if less than 30: |  |
| oneleg\_sec\_2\_espb | Number of seconds held if less than 30: |  |
| gs\_timef\_espb | Faster of two times: |  |
| rcs\_time10\_espb | Time (sec) to complete stands five through ten(only enter if participant completes 10 stands): | |
| rcs\_nspc10\_espb | Other (specify): |  |
| stsscrtx\_reason\_espb | State Reason: |  |
| tsscrtx\_reason\_espb | State Reason: |  |
| oneleg\_2\_reason\_espb | State Reason: |  |
| oneleg\_reason\_espb | State Reason: |  |
| sbsscrtx\_reason\_espb | State Reason: |  |
| tsscrtx\_2\_reason\_espb | State Reason: |  |
| rcs\_not10\_espb | If participant did not attempt stands five through ten test or failed: | |
| scs\_scr\_espb | Single Chair Stand |  |
| scs\_time\_espb | Time to complete five stands (only enter if participant completes 5 stands): | |

## Flag Flowsheet

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| d\_report1 | Report Date: | date |
| flag\_event1 | Flag Event: | text |
| visit1 | Visit: | select |
| comments1 | Comments: | text |
| d\_report2 | Report Date: | date |
| flag\_event2 | Flag Event: | text |
| visit2 | Visit: | select |
| comments2 | Comments: | text |
| d\_report3 | Report Date: | date |
| flag\_event3 | Flag Event: | text |
| visit3 | Visit: | select |
| comments3 | Comments: | text |
| d\_report4 | Report Date: | date |
| flag\_event4 | Flag Event: | text |
| visit4 | Visit: | select |
| comments4 | Comments: | text |
| d\_report5 | Report Date: | date |
| flag\_event5 | Flag Event: | text |
| visit5 | Visit: | select |
| comments5 | Comments: | text |
| d\_report6 | Report Date: | date |
| flag\_event6 | Flag Event: | text |
| visit6 | Visit: | select |
| comments6 | Comments: | text |
| d\_report7 | Report Date: | date |
| flag\_event7 | Flag Event: | text |
| visit7 | Visit: | select |
| comments7 | Comments: | text |
| d\_report8 | Report Date: | date |
| flag\_event8 | Flag Event: | text |
| visit8 | Visit: | select |
| comments8 | Comments: | text |
| d\_report9 | Report Date: | date |
| flag\_event9 | Flag Event: | text |
| visit9 | Visit: | select |
| comments9 | Comments: | text |
| d\_report10 | Report Date: | date |
| flag\_event10 | Flag Event: | text |
| visit10 | Visit: | select |
| comments10 | Comments: | text |

## HBS Initial Visit Checklist

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data Element Name | Question | Allowable codes |
| ssid | Study Specific ID | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| ssid\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| ssid\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| oips | Occupation, Instructional, and Physical Scores | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| oips\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| oips\_init | Examiner Initials | text |
| stai | State Trait Anxiety Inventory | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| stai\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| stai\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| scd | Supervision Consensus Diagnosis | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| scd\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| scd\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| disc | Disclosure Visit | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| disc\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| disc\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| afh | Additional Family History | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| afh\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| afh\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| vitals | Vitals | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| vitals\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| vitals\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| esppb | Expanded SPPB | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| esppb\_reason | REason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| esppb\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| exerhist | Exercise History | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| exerhist\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| exerhist\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| physexam | Physical Exam | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| physexam\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| physexam\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| updrsiii | B3L: UPDRS Part III - Motor Examination | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| updrsiii\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| updrsiii\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mbic | Mild Behavioral Impairment Checklist | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mbic\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mbic\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| cssrs | Columbia-Suicide Severity Rating Scale | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| cssrs\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| cssrs\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mmse | Cognitive Evaluations - MMSE | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mmse\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mmse\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| fcsrt | Cognitive Evaluations - FCSRT | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| fcsrt\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| fcsrt\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| avlt | Cognitive Evaluations - AVLT | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| avlt\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| avlt\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| dsc | Cognitive Evaluations - DSC | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| dsc\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| dsc\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| amnart | Cognitive Evaluations - AMNART | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| amnart\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| amnart\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| mcc | Cognitive Evaluations - Measurement of Cognitive Change | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mcc\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mcc\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| vfc | Cognitive Evaluations - Verbal Fluency C | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| vfc\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| vfc\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| cogstate | Cogstate | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| cogstate\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| cogstate\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| medelig | Medical Eligibility | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| medelig\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| medelig\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| teds | The Everyday Discrimination Scale | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| teds\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| teds\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| marsm | Minority Aging Research Survey - Modified | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| marsm\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| marsm\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| mspss | Multidimensional Scale of Perceived Social Support | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mspss\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mspss\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| ogtt | Oral Glucose Tolerance Test | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| ogtt\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| ogtt\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| vbd | Vitals and Blood Draw | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| vbd\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| vbd\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| mri | MRI Scan | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mri\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mri\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| lp | Lumbar Puncture | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| lp\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| lp\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| amypet | Amyloid PET Scan | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| amypet\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| amypet\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| taupet | Tau PET Scan | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| taupet\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| taupet\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| stool | Stool Collection | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| stool\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| stool\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mrissf | MRI Safety Screening Form | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mrissf\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mrissf\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| medrelease | Medical Release Form | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| medrelease\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| medrelease\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| w9tax | W-9 Tax Form | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| w9tax\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| w9tax\_init | Examiner's initials | text |
| emcontact | Emergency Contact | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| emcontact\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| emcontact\_init | Examiner's initials | text |

## HBS Yearly Follow-Up In Person Checklist

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| visit | Complete: (annual visit) | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| visit\_reason | Reason | 1 - Study scheduling error  2 - Refused but did not withdraw from study  3 - Conflict in schedule  4 - Participant illness/health reason  5 - Study partner or family member reason/emergency  6 - Unable to contact  7 - Transportation |
|  | Study Partner | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| oips | Occupation, Instructional, and Physical Scores | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| oips\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| oips\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| stai | State Trait Anxiety Inventory | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| stai\_init | Examiner initials | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| stai\_reason | Reason (key code) | text |
| scd | Supervision Consensus Diagnosis | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| scd\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| scd\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| disc | Disclosure Visit | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| disc\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| disc\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| vitals | Vitals | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| vitals\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| vitals\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| esppb | Expanded SPPB | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| esppb\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| esppb\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| exerhist | Exercise History | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| exerhist\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| exerhist\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| physexam | Physical Exam | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| physexam\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| physexam\_init | Examiner Initials | text |
| updrsiii | B3L: UPDRS Part III - Motor Examination | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| updrsiii\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| updrsiii\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mbic | Mild Behavioral Impairment Checklist | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mbic\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mbic\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| cssrs | Columbia-Suicide Severity Rating Scale | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| cssrs\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| cssrs\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mmse | Cognitive Evaluations - MMSE | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mmse\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mmse\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| fcsrt | Cognitive Evaluations - FCSRT | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| fcsrt\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| fcsrt\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| avlt | Cognitive Evaluations - AVLT | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| avlt\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| avlt\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| dsc | Cognitive Evaluations - DSC | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| dsc\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| dsc\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mcc | Cognitive Evaluations - Measurement of Cognitive Change | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mcc\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mcc\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| vfc | Cognitive Evaluations - Verbal Fluency - C | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| vfc\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| vfc\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| cogstate | Cogstate | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| cogstate\_reason | Reason (key codes) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| cogstate\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| teds | The Everyday Discrimination Scale | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| teds\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| teds\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| marsm | Minority Aging Research Survey - Modified | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| marsm\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| marsm\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mspss | Multidimensional Scale of Perceived Social Support | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mspss\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mspss\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| ogtt | Oral Glucose Tolerance Test | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| ogtt\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| ogtt\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| vbd | Vitals and Blood Draw | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| vbd\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| vbd\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mri | MRI Scan | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mri\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mri\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| lp | Lumbar Puncture | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| lp\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| lp\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| amypet | Amyloid PET Scan | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| amypet\_reason | Reason (key codes) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| amypet\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| taupet | Tau PET Scan | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| taupet\_reason | Reason (key codes) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| taupet\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| stool | Stool Collection | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| stool\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| stool\_init | Examiner initials | text |

## HBS Yearly Follow-Up Remote Checklist

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| visit | Complete: (annual visit) | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| visit\_reason | Reason | 1 - Study scheduling error  2 - Refused but did not withdraw from study  3 - Conflict in schedule  4 - Participant illness/health reason  5 - Study partner or family member reason/emergency  6 - Unable to contact  7 - Transportation |
|  | Study Partner | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| stai | State Trait Anxiety Inventory | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| stai\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| stai\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| scd | Supervision Consensus Diagnosis | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| scd\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| scd\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| disc | Disclosure Visit | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| disc\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| disc\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mbic | Mild Behavioral Impairment Checklist | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mbic\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mbic\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| cssrs | Columbia-Suicide Severity Rating Scale | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| cssrs\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| cssrs\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| teds | The Everyday Discrimination Scale | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| teds\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| teds\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| marsm | Minority Aging Research Survey - Modified | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| marsm\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| marsm\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mspss | Multidimensional Scale of Perceived Social Support | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mspss\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mspss\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| ogtt | Oral Glucose Tolerance Test | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| ogtt\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| ogtt\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| vbd | Vitals and Blood Draw | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| vbd\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| vbd\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| mri | MRI Scan | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| mri\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| mri\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| lp | Lumbar Puncture | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| lp\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| lp\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| amypet | Amyloid PET Scan | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| amypet\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| amypet\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| taupet | Tau PET Scan | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| taupet\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| taupet\_init | Examiner initials | text |
| stool | Stool Collection | 1 - Completed  0 - Not Completed |
| stool\_reason | Reason (key code) | 88 - 88 - Not Applicable  93 - 93 - Not collected, protocol change  94 - 94 - Administration Error  95 - 95 - Physical Problem  96 - 96 - Cognitive or Behavioral Problem  97 - 97 - Other Problem  98 - 98 - Verbal Refusal |
| stool\_init | Examiner initials | text |

## Medical Eligibility

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| continue | Does the participant continue to meet all inclusion criteria and not meet exclusion criteria? | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| ab\_labs | Clinically significant abnormal labs as determined by study clinician | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| sig\_neuro\_dis | Significant neurologic disease that might affect cognition, other than AD, such as stroke, Parkinson’s disease, multiple sclerosis, or recent severe head injury with loss of consciousness for more than 30 minutes within the last year, or with permanent neurologic sequelae | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| sig\_med\_ill | Clinically significant medical illness or organ failure as determined by study clinicians, including severe, uncontrolled cardiovascular disease, oxygen-treated chronic obstructive pulmonary disease, severe liver disease, Stage 4 chronic kidney disease or impending dialysis or active cancer | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| curr\_sub\_abuse | Current substance abuse or heavy alcohol consumption defined as >14 alcoholic drinks per week; or history of alcoholism or substance abuse within previous 10 years | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| curr\_dep | Current poorly controlled depression or other psychiatric illness as determined by clinical judgement of study clinicians or neuropsychologists | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| curr\_anti\_psyc | Current use of anti-psychotic, benzodiazepines (PRN use <3 times per week is acceptable),...strongly anticholinergic or sedative medications, judged likely to interfere with cognition by clinician assessment | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| curr\_anti\_conv | Use of anticonvulsant for seizure disorder. (Use of anticonvulsant to treat other illnesses will be reviewed by the study clinician and eligibility will be determined on a case by case basis) | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| curr\_insulin | Current use of insulin | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| otr\_sig\_cond | Other significant medical conditions at the investigators’ discretion | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| ppt\_cont | Will the participant continue with study enrollment? | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| none\_lost\_fu | Participant lost to follow-up following PBL but prior to enrollment | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| none\_ppt\_wd | Participant withdrawal (i.e., verbalized no longer interested or did not want to continue in study) | 1 - Yes 0 - No |
| none\_not\_elig | Participant is not eligible to continue. | 1 - Yes 0 - No |

## Mild Behavioral Impairment Checklist

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| ratedby | Rated By | 1 - Clinician  2 - Informant  3 - Subject |
| location | Location | 1 - Clinic  2 - Research |
| interest | Has the person lost interest in friends, family, or home activities? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| interesta | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| curiosity | Does the person lack curiosity in topics that would usually have attracted her/his interest? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| curiositya | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| spontaneous | Has the person become less spontaneous and active - for example, is she/he less likely to initiate or maintain conversation? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| spontaneousa | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| motivation | Has the person lost motivation to act on his/her obligations or interests? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| motivationa | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| affection | Is the person less affectionate and/or lacking in emotions when compared to her/his usual self? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| affectiona | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| nocare | Does she/he no longer care about anything? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| nocarea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| sadness | Has the person developed sadness or appear to be in low spirits? Does she/he have episodes of tearfulness? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| sadnessa | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| pleasure | Has the person become less able to experience pleasure? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| pleasurea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| discourage | Has the person become discouraged about their future or feel that she/he is a failure? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| discouragea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| burden | Does the person view herself/himself as a burden to family? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| burdena | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| anxious | Has the person become more anxious or worried about things that are routine (e.g. events, visits, etc.)? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| anxiousa | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| tense | Does the person feel very tense, having developed an inability to relax, or shakiness, or symptoms of panic? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| tensea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| agitate | Has the person become agitated, aggressive, irritable, or temperamental? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| agitatea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| argument | Has she/he become unreasonably or uncharacteristically argumentative? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| argumenta | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| impulse | Has the person become more impulsive, seeming to act without considering things? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| impulsea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| behavior | Doe the person display sexual disinhibited or intrusive behavior, such as touching (themselves/others), hugging, groping, etc., in a manner that is out of character or may cause offense? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| behaviora | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| impatient | Has the person become more easily frustrated or impatient? Does she/he have trouble coping with delays, or waiting for events or for their turn? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| impatienta | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| reckless | Does the person display new recklessness or lack of judgement when driving (e.g., speeding, erratic swerving, abrupt lane changes, etc.)? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| recklessa | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| stubborn | Has the person become more stubborn or rigid, i.e., uncharacteristically insistent on having their way, or unwilling/unable to see/hear other views? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| stubborna | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| eating | Is there a change in eating behavior (e.g., overeating, cramming their mouth, insistent on eating only specific foods, or eating the food in exactly the same order)? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| eatinga | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| food | Does the person no longer find food tasteful or enjoyable? Are they eating less? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| fooda | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| hoard | Does the person hoard objects when she/he did not do so before? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| hoarda | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| compulsive | Has the person developed simple repetitive behaviors or compulsions? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| compulsivea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| regulate | Has the person recently developed trouble regulating smoking, alcohol, drug intake or gambling, or started shoplifting? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| regulatea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| insensitive | Has the person become less concerned about how her/his words or actions affect others? Has she/he become insensitive to others' feelings? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| insensitivea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| private | Has the person started talking openly about very personal or private matters not usually discussed in public? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| privatea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| crude | Does the person say rude or crude things or make lewd sexual remarks that she/he would not have said before? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| crudea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| judge | Does the person seem to lack the social judgement she/he previously had about what to say or how to behave in public or private? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| judgea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| stranger | Does the person now talk to strangers as if familiar, or intrude on their activities? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| strangera | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| danger | Has the person developed beliefs that they are in danger, or that others are planning to harm them or steal their belongings? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| dangera | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| suspicious | Has the person developed suspiciousness about the intentions or motive of other people? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| suspiciousa | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| belief | Does she/he have unrealistic beliefs about her/his power, wealth, or skills? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| beliefa | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| imagine | Does the person describe hearing voices or does she/he talk to imaginary people or "spirits"? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| imaginea | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |
| seeing | Does the person report or complain about, or act as if seeing things (e.g. people, animals, insects) that are not there, i.e., that are imaginary to others? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| seeinga | Severity | 1 - Mild  2 - Moderate  3 - Severe |

## Minority Aging Research Survey – Modified

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| difficulty | Did you have difficulty attending regular schools, i.e. did you ever attend special schools or special classes in school? | 1 - No problem in schools  2 - Attended special classes  3 - Attended special schools |
| schooltype | For most of your education up to 8th grade, what type of school did you attend? | 1 - Public  2 - Public Magnet  3 - Private Catholic  4 - Private Other  5 - Home-Schooled  6 - Other |
| schooltime | Up through 8th grade, did you attend school full-time (e.g., for the full school year) or part-time (e.g. because you had to work)? | 1 - Full-time  2 - Part-time |
| segregated | The next question is about your schooling up through 12th grade. Up through 12th grade, for however many years you were in school, did you ever attend a legally segregated school? | 1 - Yes, I attended a legally segregated school  2 - No, I did not attend a legally segregated school |
| segyrs | If yes, how many years? | text |
| income | Which of these income groups represents your personal income for the past year? | 1 - < $10,000  2 - $10,000 - $24,999  3 - $25,000 - $49,999  4 - $50,000 - $74,999  5 - $75,000 - $99,999  6 - $100,000 - $149,999  7 - > $150,000 |
| ladder | Where would you place yourself on this ladder? | 1 - 1 Worst Off  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Best Off |

## Multidimensional Scale of Perceived Social Support

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| inneed | There is a special person who is around when I am in need. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |
| spshare | There is a special person with whom I can share my joys and sorrows. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |
| famhelp | My family really tries to help me. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |
| support | I get the emotional help and support I need from my family. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |
| comfort | I have a special person who is a real source of comfort to me. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |
| frndhelp | My friends really try to help me. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |
| wrong | I can count on my friends when things go wrong. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |
| famprob | I can talk about my problems with my family. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |
| frndshare | I have friends with whom I can share my joys and sorrows. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |
| feelings | There is a special person in my life who cares about my feelings. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |
| decisions | My family is willing to help me make decisions. | 1 - Very Strongly Disagree  2 - Strongly Disagree  3 - Mildly Disagree  4 - Neutral  5 - Mildly Agree  6 - Strongly Agree  7 - Very Strongly Agree |

## Life-course Sociodemographics and Neighborhood Exposures Questionnaire

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| pubtran | How many days do you typically take the bus, train, or other forms of public transportation per week? | text |
| bldgtype | What type of building do you live in? | 1 - Single family home  2 - 1 to 3-story multiple-unit building (apartment, condominium, townhome)  3 - 4-story or higher multiple-unit building (apartment, condominium, townhome) |
| addyrs | How many years have you lived at your current address? | text |
| visit | During the last 7 days, how many days did you leave your home and visit a place in your neighborhood? | text |
| walkhr | During a typical week, how much time do you spend walking in your neighborhood? HOURS | text |
| walkmin | During a typical week, how much time do you spend walking in your neighborhood? MINUTES | text |
| bikehr | During a typical week, how much time do you spend riding a bicycle in your neighborhood? HOURS | text |
| bikemin | During a typical week, how much time do you spend riding a bicycle in your neighborhood? MINUTES | text |
| physhealth | How would you rate your physical health? | 1 - Poor  2 - Fair  3 - Neutral  4 - Good  5 - Excellent |
| physpain | You feel physical pain from stress (for example: back tension or headaches). | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| traffic | There is so much traffic on the streets that it makes it difficult or unpleasant to walk in your neighborhood. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| crime | There crime rate in your neighborhood makes it unsafe to go on walks at night. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| partof | You really feel part of your neighborhood. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| vandilism | Vandalism and graffiti are a big problem in your neighborhood. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| lonely | You feel lonely living in your neighborhood. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| trusted | Most people in your neighborhood can be trusted. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| afterdark | People would be afraid to walk alone in your neighborhood after dark. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| unfriendly | Most people in your neighborhood are unfriendly. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| fairly | People in your neighborhood will always treat you fairly. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| litter | Your neighborhood is always full of litter and trash. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| trouble | If you were in trouble, there are lots of people in your neighborhood who would help you. | 1 - 1 Strongly Disagree  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 Strongly Agree |
| fathered | What was your father's highest level of education? | 1 - Never attended school or only attended kindergarten  2 - Grades 1 through 8 (elementary)  3 - Grades 9 through 11 (some highschool)  4 - Grades 12 or GED (highschool graduate)  5 - College 1 year to 3 years (some college)  6 - College 4 years or more (college graduate) |
| mothered | What was your mother's highest level of education? | 1 - Never attended school or only attended kindergarten  2 - Grades 1 through 8 (elementary)  3 - Grades 9 through 11 (some highschool)  4 - Grades 12 or GED (highschool graduate)  5 - College 1 year to 3 years (some college)  6 - College 4 years or more (college graduate) |
| financial | How would you describe your family's financial well-being when you were 1 years old? | 1 - Not enough to make ends meet  2 - Just enough to make ends meet  3 - Comfortable |
| employed | What is your current employment status? | 1 - Unemployed or retired (no income from an employer)  2 - Employed and earning money part-time (34 or fewer hours per week)  3 - Employed and earning money fill-time (35 or more hours per week) |
| majoccup | What was your major occupation (job) (example: teacher)? | text |
| ownacar | Do you or someone in your household own a car? | 1 - No  2 - Yes |
| area11 | What was your neighborhood like? | 1 - Urban (city)  2 - Suburban (just outside city)  3 - Rural (countryside) |
| green11 | How "green" was your neighborhood in the summer? | 1 - Mostly barren land (rock, sand) or suburban or urban areas with minimal grass, plants, and trees, only in patches  2 - Moderate amount of land had grass, plants, and trees (urban areas with plantings, gardens and parks, suburban homes on grassy/wooded lots)  3 - Most of the area had grass, plants, and trees (large single-family rural lots, farmland, grassy, scrubby, or wooded countryside) |
| parkhr11 | How long did it take to walk to the nearest public park? HOURS | text |
| parkmin11 | How long did it take to walk to the nearest public park? MINUTES | text |
| parkdk11 | How long did it take to walk to the nearest public park? Don't Know | 100 - I don't know |
| bike11 | How often did you walk or bicycle in your neighborhood? | 1 - Never or rarely  2 - Sometimes (once or twice a week)  3 - Often (at least three times a week) |
| financial11 | What was the financial well-being of your neighbors? | 1 - Not enough to make ends meet  2 - Just enough to make ends meet  3 - Comfortable |
| parkplay11 | How many of the amenities listed below were within a 20 minute walk of your home? PARKS OR PLAYGROUNDS | text |
| stores11 | How many of the amenities listed below were within a 20 minute walk of your home? SUPERMARKETS OR GROCERY STORES | text |
| sidewalk11 | Were sidewalks available in most areas in your neighborhood? | 1 - No  2 - Yes  3 - Unsure |
| library11 | Was a library within a 20 minute walk from home? | 1 - No  2 - Yes  3 - Unsure |
| area40 | What was your neighborhood area like? | 1 - Urban (city)  2 - Suburban (just outside city)  3 - Rural (countryside) |
| green40 | How "green" was your neighborhood in the summer? | 1 - Mostly barren land (rock, sand), or suburban or urban areas with minimal grass, plants, and trees, only in patches  2 - Moderate amount of land had grass, plants, and trees (urban areas with plantings, gardens and parks, suburban homes on grassy/wooded lots)  3 - Most of the are had grass, plants, and trees (large single-family rural lots, farmland, grassy, scrubby, or wooded countryside) |
| parkhr40 | How long did it take to walk to the nearest public park? HOURS | text |
| parkmin40 | How long did it take to walk to the nearest public park? MINUTE | text |
| parkdk40 | How long did it take to walk to the nearest public park? Don't Know | 100 - I don’t know |
| bike40 | How often did you walk or bicycle in your neighborhood? | 1 - Never or rarely  2 - Sometimes (once or twice a week)  3 - Often (at least three times a week) |
| financial40 | What was the financial well-being of your neighbors? | 1 - Not enough to make ends meet  2 - Just enough to make ends meet  3 - Comfortable |
| parkplay40 | How many of the amenities listed below were within a 20 minute walk of your home? PARKS OR PLAYGROUNDS | text |
| stores40 | How many of the amenities listed below were within a 20 minute walk of your home? SUPERMARKETS OR GROCERY STORES | text |
| sidewalk40 | Were sidewalks available in most areas in your neighborhood? | 1 - No  2 - Yes  3 - Unsure |
| library40 | Was a library within a 20 minute walk from home? | 1 - No  2 - Yes  3 - Unsure |
| area10 | What was your neighborhood area like? | 1 - Urban (city)  2 - Suburban (just outside city)  3 - Rural (countryside) |
| green10 | How "green" was your neighborhood in the summer? | 1 - Mostly barren land (rock, sand), or suburban or urban areas with minimal grass, plants, and trees, only in patches  2 - Moderate amount of land had grass, plants and trees (urban areas with plantings, gardens and parks, suburban homes on grassy/wooded lots)  3 - Most of the area has grass, plants, and trees (large single-family rural lots, farmland, grassy, scrubby, or wooded countryside) |
| parkhr10 | How long did it take to walk to the nearest public park? HOURS | text |
| parkmin10 | How long did it take to walk to the nearest public park? MINUTES | text |
| parkdk10 | How long did it take to walk to the nearest public park? Don't Know | 100 - I don't know |
| bike10 | How often did you walk or bicycle in your neighborhood? | 1 - Never or rarely  2 - Sometimes (once or twice a week)  3 - Often (at least three times a week) |
| financial10 | What was the financial well-being of your neighbors? | 1 - Not enough to make ends meet  2 - Just enough to make ends meet  3 - Comfortable |
| parkplay10 | How many of the amenities listed below were within a 20 minute walk of your home? PARKS OR PLAYGROUNDS | text |
| stores10 | How many of the amenities listed below were within a 20 minute walk of your home? SUPERMARKETS OR GROCERY STORES | text |
| sidewalk10 | Were sidewalks available in most areas in your neighborhood? | 1 - No  2 - Yes  3 - Unsure |
| library10 | Was a library within a 20 minute walk from home? | 1 - No  2 - Yes  3 - Unsure |

## Occupational, Instructional & Physical Scores

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| occupation | Participant’s Occupation | text |
| instruct\_part\_score | Instructional Participant Score | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14 |
| instruct\_coll\_score | Instructional Collateral Score | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14 |
| phys\_part\_score | Physical Participant Score | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14 |
| phys\_coll\_score | Physical Collateral Score | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14 |

## Oral Glucose Tolerance Test

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| complete\_aas | Items completed at Visit 2: Arterial Aortic Stiffness Complete? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| complete\_ogtt | OGTT Complete? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| complete\_snack | Give a snack at end of the visit. Complete? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| pwa\_brachial\_sys | Brachial BP (systolic): | int |
| pwa\_brachial\_dia | Brachial BP (diastoic): | int |
| pwa\_sp | SP (central systolic pressure) | int |
| pwa\_pp | PP (pulse pressure) | int |
| pwa\_ap | AP (augmentation pressure) | int |
| pwa\_aix | AIX (augmentation index) | int |
| pwa\_hr | Heart Rate: | int |
| pwv\_pwv1 | Pulse Wave Velocity 1 | numeric |
| pwv\_hr1 | Heart Rate 1 | numeric |
| pwv\_distance1 | Distance 1 | numeric |
| pwv\_pwv2 | Pulse Wave Velocity 2 | numeric |
| pwv\_hr2 | Heart Rate 2 | numeric |
| pwv\_distance2 | Distance 2 | numeric |
| ogtt\_asa | Used ASA or anti-inflammatories in the last 24 hours? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| ogtt\_alcohol | Consumed alcohol in the last 36 hours? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| ogtt\_tobacco | Used any tobacco products this morning? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| ogtt\_vigorous | Engaged in vigorous activity in last 12 hours? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| ogtt\_ill | Have you been ill in the past 7 days? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| ogtt\_fasting | Is the fasting interval less than 12 hours? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| ogtt\_meal | Standard meal consumed? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| ogtt\_meal\_desc | Describe meal: | text |
| ogtt\_bsl\_weight | Baseline Vitals Weight (lbs): | numeric |
| ogtt\_bsl\_time | Baseline Actual Time | text |
| ogtt\_bsl\_hemo1 | Baseline HemoCue 1 | numeric |
| ogtt\_bsl\_hemo2 | Baseline HemoCue 2 | numeric |
| ogtt\_bsl\_hemo3 | Baseline HemoCue 3 | numeric |
| ogtt\_15\_time | 15 minute timepoint time | text |
| ogtt\_15\_hemo1 | 15 minute timepoint HemoCue 1 | numeric |
| ogtt\_15\_hemo2 | 15 minute timepoint HemoCue 2 | numeric |
| ogtt\_15\_hemo3 | 15 minute timepoint HemoCue 3 | numeric |
| ogtt\_30\_time | 30 minute timepoint time | text |
| ogtt\_30\_hemo1 | 30 minute timepoint HemoCue 1 | numeric |
| ogtt\_30\_hemo2 | 30 minute timepoint HemoCue 2 | numeric |
| ogtt\_30\_hemo3 | 30 minute timepoint HemoCue 3 | numeric |
| ogtt\_60\_time | 60 minute timepoint time | text |
| ogtt\_60\_hemo1 | 60 minute timepoint HemoCue 1 | numeric |
| ogtt\_60\_hemo2 | 60 minute timepoint HemoCue 2 | numeric |
| ogtt\_60\_hemo3 | 60 minute timepoint HemoCue 3 | numeric |
| ogtt\_120\_time | 120 minute timepoint time | text |
| ogtt\_120\_hemo1 | 120 minute timepoint HemoCue 1 | numeric |
| ogtt\_120\_hemo2 | 120 minute timepoint HemoCue 2 | numeric |
| ogtt\_120\_hemo3 | 120 minute timepoint HemoCue 3 | numeric |

## PCP

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| feedback\_pcp | Consent to feedback: | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| findings\_pcp | Consent to send PCP findings: | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| name\_pcp | PCP Name: | text |
| location\_pcp | Location (e.g. WFBH, Novant, Atrium, etc,): | text |
| address\_pcp | Address: | text |
| phone\_pcp | Phone Number: | text |
| fax\_pcp | Fax Number: | text |

## Physical Exam

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| heent | HEENT: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| heent\_desc | If abnormal: | text |
| neck | Neck: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| neck\_pick |  | 1 - Right carotid bruit  2 - Left carotid bruit  3 - Thyromegaly  4 - Other |
| neck\_desc |  | text |
| heart | Heart: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| heart\_desc |  | text |
| lungs | Lungs: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| lungs\_desc |  | text |
| abdomen | Abdomen: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| abdomen\_desc |  | text |
| pulses | Pulses: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| pulses\_pick |  | 1 - 1+ right DP  2 - Absent right DP  3 - 1+ left DP  4 - Absent left DP  5 - Other |
| pulses\_desc |  | text |
| edema | Edema: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| edema\_desc |  | text |
| msk | MSK: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| msk\_desc |  | text |
| low\_back | Low back (including flexion): | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| low\_back\_desc |  | text |
| cranial\_nerves | Neuro: Cranial Nerves: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| cranial\_nerves\_desc |  | text |
| motor\_strength | Motor Strength: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| motor\_strength\_desc |  | text |
| sensation | Sensation: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| sensation\_desc |  | text |
| dtrs | DTR's: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| dtrs\_desc |  | text |
| plantar | Plantar Reflexes: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| plantar\_pick |  | 1 - Abnormal Right  2 - Abnormal Left  3 - Other |
| plantar\_desc |  | text |
| finger\_nose | Finger to Nose: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| finger\_nose\_desc |  | text |
| heel\_shin | Heel to Shin: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| heel\_shin\_desc |  | text |
| gait | Gait: | 1 - Normal  2 - Abnormal |
| gait\_pick |  | 1 - Antalgic  2 - Assistive Device Required  3 - Slow speed  4 - Short stride length  5 - Wide base  6 - Other |
| gait\_desc |  | text |
| notes | Notes: | text |

## Remote Cognitive Evaluations

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| rater\_observations | Rater Behavioral Observations: | text |
| video | Was this a video administration? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| MOCATRAI | MoCA: Visuospatial/executive - Trails | text |
| MOCACUBE | MoCA: Visuospatial/executive - Cube | text |
| MOCACLOC | MoCA: Visuospatial/executive - Clock contour | text |
| MOCACLON | MoCA: Visuospatial/executive - Clock numbers | text |
| MOCACLOH | MoCA: Visuospatial/executive - Clock hands | text |
| MOCANAMI | MoCA: Language - Naming | text |
| UDSBENTC | Benson Complex Figure Copy: Total score for copy of Benson Figure | text |
| UDSBENTD | Benson Complex Figure Recall - Total score for drawing Benson Figure following 10- to 15-minute delay | text |
| UDSBENRS | Benson Complex Figure Recall - Recognized original stimulus among 4 options | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| MINTTOTS | Multilingual Naming Test (MINT) - Total score | text |
| MINTTOTW | Multilingual Naming Test (MINT) - Total correct without semantic cue | text |
| MINTSCNG | Multilingual Naming Test (MINT) - Semantic cues: Number given | text |
| MINTSCNC | Multilingual Naming Test (MINT) - Semantic cues: Number correct with cue | text |
| MINTPCNG | Multilingual Naming Test (MINT) - Phonemic cues: Number given | text |
| MINTPCNC | Multilingual Naming Test (MINT) - Phonemic cues: Number correct with cue | text |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_all | All tests | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_moca | Blind/Telephone MoCA | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_craft | Craft Story - Immediate Recall | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_reyavlt | Rey AVLT - Immediate Recall | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_num\_forward | Number Span - Forward | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_num\_back | Number Span - Backward | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_oral\_a | Oral Trail Making Test - Part A | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_oral\_b | Oral Trail Making Test - Part B | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_craft\_delay | Craft Story - Delayed Recall | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_animals | Category Fluency - Animals | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_veg | Category Fluency - Vegetables | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_fwords | Verbal Fluency - F-words | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_lwords | Verbal Fluency - L-words | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impact\_reyavlt\_delay | Rey AVLT - Delayed Recall | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impact\_reyavlt\_recog | Rey AVLT - Recognition | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_verbal\_name | Verbal Naming Test | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_moca\_visual | MoCA - Visual items (Video only) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_benson\_copy | Benson Complex Figure Copy (Video only) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_benson\_delayed | Benson Complex Figure Copy - Delayed (Video only) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_benson\_recall | Benson Complex Figure Copy - Delayed Recognition (Video only) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| rater\_test\_impacted\_mint | Multilingual Naming Test (MINT) (Video only) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| instruct\_part\_score | Instructional Participant Score | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14 |
| instruct\_coll\_score | Instructional Collateral Score | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14 |
| phys\_part\_score | Physical Participant Score | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14 |
| phys\_coll\_score | Physical Collateral Score | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10  11 - 11  12 - 12  13 - 13  14 - 14 |
| cog\_change\_1 | Recalling information when I really try: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_2 | Remembering names and faces of new people I meet: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_3 | Remembering things that have happened recently: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_4 | Recalling conversations a few days later: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_5 | Remembering where things are usually kept: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_6 | Remembering new information told to me: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_7 | Remembering where I place familiar objects: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_8 | Remembering what I intended to do: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_9 | Remembering names of family members and friends: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_10 | Remembering without notes and reminders: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_11 | People who know me would find that my memory is: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_12 | Remembering things compared to my age group: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_13 | Making decision about everyday matters: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_14 | Reasoning through a complicated problem: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_15 | Focusing on goals and carrying out a plan: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_16 | Shifting easily from one activity to the next: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_17 | Organizing my daily activities: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_18 | Understanding conversations: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_19 | Expressing myself when speaking: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| cog\_change\_20 | Following a story in a book, movie or TV: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |

## State Trait Anxiety Inventory

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| calm\_stai | I felt calm. | 1 - Not at All  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much |
| tense\_stai | I was tense. | 1 - Not at All  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much |
| upset\_stai | I felt upset. | 1 - Not at All  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much |
| relaxed\_stai | I was relaxed. | 1 - Not at All  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much |
| content\_stai | I felt content. | 1 - Not at All  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much |
| worried\_stai | I was worried. | 1 - Not at All  2 - Somewhat  3 - Moderately So  4 - Very Much |
| total\_stai | Total: | text |
| comments\_stai | Comments: | text |

## Study Specific ID

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| studyid | Study Specific ID: | text |

## Supervision Consensus Diagnosis

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| supervision\_subj\_concern | Subjective concerns: | Yes - Yes  No - No  Unknown - Unknown |
| supervision\_coll\_concern | Collateral concerns: | Yes - Yes  No - No  Unknown - Unknown |
| supervision\_diagnosis | Diagnosis: | NC - normal cognition  NC+SC - normal cognition with subjective complaints  MCI-A - Mild Cognitive Impairment, amnestic  MCI-MDA - Mild Cognitive Impairment, multi-domain amnestic  MCI-MDNA - Mild Cognitive Impairment, multi-domain not amnestic  MCI-SDNA - Mild Cognitive Impairment, single-domain not amnestic  Dementia - Dementia  Other - cognitive impairment, not MCI |
| supervision\_notes | Notes: | text |

## Vitals (PBL/Initial Visit and FU)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| bp1\_dia | Blood pressure #1: diastolic | text |
| rate1 | Heart rate #1 | text |
| bp1\_sys | Blood pressure #1: systolic | text |
| bp2\_sys | Blood pressure #2: systolic | text |
| bp2\_dia | Blood pressure #2: diastolic | text |
| rate2 | Heart rate #2 | text |
| bp3\_sys | Blood pressure #3: systolic | text |
| bp3\_dia | Blood pressure #3: diastolic | text |
| rate3 | Heart rate #3 | text |
| bp\_avg\_sys | Average Blood Pressure: systolic | text |
| bp\_avg\_dia | Average Blood Pressure: diastolic | text |
| rate\_avg | Heart Rate | text |
| height | Participant Height | text |
| weight | Participant Weight | text |
| bmi | BMI | text |
| hip\_circum | Participant Hip Circumference | text |
| waist\_circum | Participant Waist Circumference | text |
| labs | Labs drawn? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_when | Draw time? | time |
| labs\_location | Location: | 1 – Right  2 – Left |
| notes | Notes: | text |

# Imaging & Biomarker Visits

## Amyloid Visual PET Read

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| reader1\_read | Reader 1 | text |
| d\_read1\_read | Date (read 1) | date |
| overall1\_read | OVERALL (read 1) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| frontal1\_read | Frontal (read 1) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| latparietal1\_read | Lateral Parietal (read 1) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| medparietal1\_read | Medial Parietal (read 1) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| lattemporal1\_read | Lateral Temporal (read 1) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| striatal1\_read | Striatal (read 1) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| suvr1\_read | SUVR (read 1) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| suvrpos1\_read | SUVR Positivity (read 1) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| read2needed\_read | 2nd Read Needed? | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| reader2\_read | Reader 2 | text |
| d\_read2\_read | Date (read 2) | date |
| overall2\_read | OVERALL | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| frontal2\_read | Frontal (read 2) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| latparietal2\_read | Lateral Parietal (read 2) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| medparietal2\_read | Medial Parietal (read 2) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| lattemporal2\_read | Lateral Temporal (read 2) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| striatal2\_read | Striatal (read 2) | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| overall\_read | OVERALL PET READ | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| notes\_read | Notes | Positive - Positive  Negative - Negative |
| disclosed\_read | Disclosed? | 0 - No-Did not consent to disclosure  1 - Yes  2 - No-Did not meet criteria for disclosure |
| mri\_read | SUVR generated? | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| d\_disclosed\_read | Date of Disclosure | date |

## ApoE Genotyping

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| lab\_no | Lab Number | text |
| conc | Concentration | text |
| apoe | ApoE Genotyping | E2/E2 - E2/E2  E2/E3 - E2/E3  E3/E3 - E3/E3  E3/E4 - E3/E4  E4/E4 - E4/E4  XX - XX |
| confirmed | Confirmed | 0 - No  1 - Yes |

## Brain MRI scan

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| complete\_mri | MRI | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| mri\_why\_not | If NO, why not? | text |
| upload\_LONI | Were image scan data uploaded to LONI? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| upload\_LONI\_date | Upload Date: | datetime |
| upload\_LONI\_reason | If no, please provide reason: | text |
| mri\_issues | Were there any scanner malfunction or participant movement issues? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| mri\_issues\_desc | If YES, please describe: | text |
| seq\_boldlr | BOLD L > R | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| seq\_boldrl | BOLD R > L | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| seq\_mprage | MPRAGE | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| seq\_t2flair | T2 FLAIR | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| seq\_noddi\_ap | NODDI DTI A > P | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| seq\_noddi\_pa | NODDI DTI P > A | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| seq\_qsm | QSM | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| seq\_pcasl\_rl | PCASL R > L | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| seq\_pcasl\_lr | PCASL L > R | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| seq\_breath | Breath-hold PCASL | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| seq\_boldlr\_no | If no, reason | text |
| seq\_boldrl\_no | If no, reason | text |
| seq\_mprage\_no | If no, reason | text |
| seq\_t2flair\_no | If no, reason | text |
| seq\_noddi\_ap\_no | If no, reason | text |
| seq\_noddi\_pa\_no | If no, reason | text |
| seq\_qsm\_no | If no, reason | text |
| seq\_pcasl\_rl\_no | If no, reason | text |
| seq\_pcasl\_lr\_no | If no, reason | text |
| seq\_breath\_no | If no, reason | text |
| respiract\_completed | Was the RespirAct scan completed: | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| respiract\_bolus\_pcasl | RespirAct Variable Bolus PCASL | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| respiract\_bolus\_pcasl\_no | If no, reason | text |
| respiract\_localizer | RespirAct localizer | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| respiract\_localizer\_no | If no, reason | text |
| respiract\_main\_pcasl | RespirAct Main PCASL | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| respiract\_main\_pcasl\_no | If no, reason | text |

## Impact of Events Scale

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| thought | I thought about it when I didn't mean to. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| avoided | I avoided letting myself get upset when I thought about it or was reminded of it. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| remove | I tried to remove it from my memory. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| trouble | I had trouble falling asleep, because pictures or thoughts about it that came into my mind. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| waves | I had waves of strong feelings about it. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| dreams | I had dreams about it. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| remind | I stayed away from reminders of it. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| happened | I felt as if it hadn't happened or wasn't real. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| talkabout | I tried not to talk about it | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| pictures | Pictures about it popped into my mind. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| nodist | Other things kept making me think about it. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| aware | I was aware that I still had a lot of feelings about it, but I didn't deal with them. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| nothink | I tried not to think about it. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| remfeel | Any reminder brought back feelings about it. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| nofeel | My feelings about it were kind of numb. | 0 - Not at all  1 - Rarely  3 - Sometimes  5 - Often |
| total | Total | text |

## Lumbar Puncture

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| complete\_lp | LP | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| complete\_dxa | DXA | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_asa | Used ASA or anti-inflammatories in last 24 hours? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_alcohol | Consumed alcohol in the last 36 hours? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_tobacco | Used any tobacco products this morning? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_vigorous | Engaged in vigorous activity in last 24 hours? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_ill | Have you been ill in the past 7 days? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_fasting | Is fasting interval LESS than 12 hours? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_weight | Weight | text |
| lp\_bp\_dia | BP: diastolic | text |
| lp\_bp\_sys | Systolic | text |
| lp\_bp\_arm | Arm | 1 - Right Arm  2 - Left Arm |
| lp\_bp\_auto | Auto/Manual | 1 - Auto  2 - Manual |
| lp\_hr | HR | text |
| lp\_blood | Stored study blood obtained? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_cbc | Stat CBC drawn for platelets? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_pbmc | Ensure study coordinator, or CSF processor, retains 1 ml of BLOOD for PBMC analysis. | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_discontinued | Was the LP discontinued early? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_discontinued\_why | If yes, why? | text |
| lp\_bp\_dia\_post | Post-LP Procedures Obtain dischage vitals BP diastolic | text |
| lp\_bp\_sys\_post | Post systolic | text |
| lp\_bp\_arm\_post | Arm | 1 - Right Arm  2 - Left Arm |
| lp\_bp\_auto\_post | Auto/Manual | 1 - Auto  2 - Manual |
| lp\_hr\_post | HR | text |
| lp\_time\_post | Time | text |
| lp\_time\_start | LP START time (insertion of sprotte needle) | text |
| lp\_time\_start\_csf | Time CSF begins to flow: | text |
| lp\_time\_end | LP END time (removal of needle) | text |
| lp\_time\_end\_csf | Time CSF placed on ice: | text |
| lp\_total\_volume | Total volume of CSF collected: (25 ml) | text |
| lp\_blood\_cloudy | Blood or cloudy/unclear? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_how\_much | If yes, how much CSF was affected? | text |
| lp\_phone | Phone contact accomplished? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_phone\_who | By whom: | [Staff Name] |
| lp\_phone\_headache | Did the subject report a headache? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_phone\_headache\_pain | If YES, what number of pain scale of 1-10: | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 |
| lp\_phone\_back | Did the subject report back pain at the LP site? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| lp\_phone\_back\_pain | If YES, what number of pain scale on 1-10: | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8  9 - 9  10 - 10 |
| lp\_phone\_comments | Other comments: | text |

## Radiation Dose Tracking – PET imaging

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| gender | Gender: | Male - Male  Female - Female |
| d\_scan1 | Scan Date: | date |
| age1 | Age: | numeric |
| weight1 | Weight (lbs): | numeric |
| study1 | Research Study Name: | [Study Name List] |
| tracer1 | Tracer Administered: | C11-PiB - C11-PiB  F18-FDG - F18-FDG  C11-AcAc - C11-AcAc  F18-AV1451 - F18-AV1451 |
| pre\_inj\_dose1 | Pre-Injection Dose mCi: | numeric |
| residual1 | Residual mCi: | numeric |
| research\_ct1 | Research CT: | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| notes1 | Miscellaneous Notes: | text |
| d\_scan2 | Scan Date: | date |
| age2 | Age: | numeric |
| weight2 | Weight (lbs): | numeric |
| study2 | Research Study Name: | [Study Name List] |
| tracer2 | Tracer Administered: | C11-PiB - C11-PiB  F18-FDG - F18-FDG  C11-AcAc - C11-AcAc  F18-AV1451 - F18-AV1451 |
| pre\_inj\_dose2 | Pre-Injection Dose mCi: | numeric |
| residual2 | Residual mCi: | numeric |
| research\_ct2 | Research CT: | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| notes2 | Miscellaneous Notes: | text |
| d\_scan3 | Scan Date: | date |
| age3 | Age: | numeric |
| weight3 | Weight (lbs): | numeric |
| study3 | Research Study Name: | [Study Name List] |
| tracer3 | Tracer Administered: | C11-PiB - C11-PiB  F18-FDG - F18-FDG  C11-AcAc - C11-AcAc  F18-AV1451 - F18-AV1451 |
| pre\_inj\_dose3 | Pre-Injection Dose mCi: | numeric |
| residual3 | Residual mCi: | numeric |
| research\_ct3 | Research CT: | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| notes3 | Miscellaneous Notes: | text |
| image\_LONI | Where image scan data uploaded to LONI? | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| d\_image\_LONI | image scan upload date | date |
| image\_LONI\_reas | if no, please provide reason | text |

## Stool Collection

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| formnum | Is this the first or second Stool Collection for this participant? | 1 - Collection 1  2 - Collection 2 |
| collected | Was the stool sample collected and processed per protocol? | 1 - Yes  0 - No |
| collected\_sp | If no, why not? | text |
| d\_collected | Collection date | date |
| t\_collected | Collection time | text |
| d\_processed | Visit Date Kite Processed: | text |
| num\_aliquots | Number of aliquots | 1 - 1  2 - 2  3 - 3  4 - 4  5 - 5  6 - 6  7 - 7  8 - 8 |
| d\_freeze | Freezer Date | date |
| t\_process | Processing Time | text |
| freezer\_loc | Freezer Location | text |
| box\_number | Box Number | text |

## Tau Visual PET Read

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| suvrgen1\_tau | Could temporal meta-ROI SUVR value be generated? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| suvrgen1reas\_tau | Specify reason | text |
| suvrquant1\_tau | Quantitative temporal meta-ROI SUVR value | text |
| suvrpos1\_tau | auto-thresholding of Temporal MetaROI SUVR | text |
| reader1\_tau | Reader 1 Initials: | text |
| d\_reader1\_tau | Date of Read 1: | date |
| asymm1\_tau | Was there more uptake on one side of the brain than another? | 1 - L=R  2 - L>R  3 - R>L  -9 - N/A |
| reg1front\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (frontal) | 1 - Present |
| reg1pari\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (parietal) | 1 - Present |
| reg1occip\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (occipital) | 1 - Present |
| reg1antmed\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (anterior/medial temporal) | 1 - Present |
| reg1postlat\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (posterior/lateral temporal) | 1 - Present |
| reg1none\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (none) | 1 - Present |
| overallread1\_tau | Overall Visual Read 1: | 0 - Negative  1 - Intermediate  2 - Advanced |
| read1notes\_tau | Additional comments on read: | text |
| read2needed\_tau | Is a second visual read needed? | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| reader2\_tau | Reader 2 Initials: | text |
| d\_read2\_tau | Date of Read 2: | date |
| asymm2\_tau | Was there more uptake on one side of the brain than another? | 1 - L=R  2 - L>R  3 - R>L  -9 - N/A |
| reg2front\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (frontal) | 1 - Present |
| reg2pari\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (parietal) | 1 - Present |
| reg2occip\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (occipital) | 1 - Present |
| reg2antmed\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (anterior/medial temporal) | 1 - Present |
| reg2postlat\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (anterior/lateral temporal) | 1 - Present |
| reg2none\_tau | Notable regions of uptake? (none) | 1 - Present |
| overallread2\_tau | Overall Visual Read 2: | 0 - Negative  1 - Intermediate  2 - Advanced |
| read2notes\_tau | Additional comments on read | text |
| overallread\_tau | Overall Visual Read" | 0 - Negative  1 - Intermediate  2 - Advanced |
| disclosed\_tau | Has the scan been disclosed? | 0 - No-Did not consent to disclosure  1 - Yes  2 - No-Did not meet criteria for disclosure |
| d\_disclosed\_tau | Date of disclosure? | date |
| disclosednotes\_tau | Additional comments on disclosure | text |

## Vitals and Blood Draw (Visit 2, Fasting)

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| weight | Weight: | text |
| bp1\_sys | First BP: (systolic) | text |
| bp1\_dias | First BP: (diastolic) | text |
| bp2\_sys | Second BP: (systolic) | text |
| bp2\_dias | Second BP: (diastolic) | text |
| bp\_avg\_sys | Average BP: (systolic) | text |
| bp\_avg\_dias | Average BP: (diastolic) | text |
| rate | HR: | text |
| visit\_type | Visit Type: | 1 – OGTT1\_MOD (PBLSV only)  2 – OGTTFU\_MOD  3 – FU V2  4 – FU NCRAD |
| labs\_fasting\_needed | Fasting safety labs: (needed) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_fasting\_drawn | Fasting safety labs: (drawn) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_apoe\_needed | Howard (APOE) labs: (needed) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_apoe\_drawn | Howard (APOE) labs: (drawn) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_molina\_needed | Molina labs: (needed) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_molina\_drawn | Molina labs: (drawn) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_grayson\_needed | Grayson labs: (needed) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_grayson\_drawn | Grayson labs: (drawn) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_ncrad\_needed | NCRAD labs: (needed) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_ncrad\_drawn | NCRAD labs: (drawn) | 0 - No  1 - Yes |
| labs\_ncrad\_mdate | Date of last meal: | date |
| labs\_ncrad\_mtime | Time of last meal: | text |
| labs\_ncrad\_ampm | (Time of last meal: am pm) | 1 – AM  2 – PM |
| labs\_location | Location: | 1 – Right  2 – Left |
| labs\_when | Time drawn: | text |
| labs\_when\_ampm | (Time drawn: am pm) | 1 – AM  2 – PM |
| labs\_notdrawn\_reas | \*If lab(s) needed but not drawn, please record reason: | text |

# WakeSHARE Minimum Data Set (MDS)

## Clinical Data

|  |  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- | --- |
| **column\_name** | **label** | **test** | **data\_type** |
| age\_testing | Testing Age |  | float |
| ALSFIND | Signs of ALS |  |  |
| amnart\_total | AMNART | American National Adult Reading Test (AMNART) | float |
| animals | Category Fluency: Animals | Category Fluency | smallint |
| apoe4 | APOE Genotyping |  |  |
| avlt\_delayed\_total | AVLT: Delayed Recall | Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test (AVLT) | numeric |
| avlt\_immediate\_delayed\_weighted | AVLT: weighted sum of immediate and delayed recall | Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test (AVLT) |  |
| avlt\_long\_perc\_recog | AVLT: long-term % recognition - 100\*(avlt\_delayed\_total / avlt\_t5\_total) | Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test (AVLT) |  |
| avlt\_memory\_efficiency\_score | AVLT: memory efficiency score - {[avlt\_delayed\_total/15)/(avlt\_t1\_5\_sum/75)] + (avlt\_total\_correct/15) - (avlt\_total\_false/15)]} | Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test (AVLT) |  |
| avlt\_recog\_perc\_correct | AVLT: Recognition % Correct - {[avlt\_total\_correct + (15 - avlt\_total\_false)]/30} \* 100 | Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test (AVLT) |  |
| avlt\_short\_perc\_recog | AVLT: short-term % recognition - 100\*(avlt\_t6\_total / avlt\_t5\_total) | Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test (AVLT) |  |
| avlt\_t1\_5\_sum | AVLT: Trial 1 - 5 sum | Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test (AVLT) |  |
| avlt\_t6\_total | AVLT: Trial 6 (short delayed recall) | Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test (AVLT) | numeric |
| avlt\_total\_correct | AVLT: Recognition Hits | Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test (AVLT) | float |
| avlt\_total\_false | AVLT: False Positives | Rey Auditory Verbal Learning Test (AVLT) | float |
| cci\_exec | cognitive change index - executive | Cognitive Change Index |  |
| cci\_language | cognitive change index - language | Cognitive Change Index |  |
| cci\_memory | cognitive change index - memory | Cognitive Change Index |  |
| cdrglob | CDR: Global |  | numeric |
| cdrsum | CDR: Sum of Boxes |  | numeric |
| collection\_date | Collection\_Date |  | datetime2 |
| craftdre | Craft Story: Delay Recall Paraphrase | Craft Story 21 Recall | smallint |
| craftdvr | Craft Story: Delay Recall Verbatim | Craft Story 21 Recall | smallint |
| crafturs | Craft Story: Immediate Recall Paraphrase | Craft Story 21 Recall | smallint |
| craftvrs | Craft Story: Immediate Recall Verbatim | Craft Story 21 Recall | smallint |
| cvd | vascular brain injury (based on clinical and imaging evidence) |  |  |
| CVDSIGNS | Signs of CVD |  |  |
| d\_testing | Testing Date |  | date |
| diabp\_avg | average diastolic bp |  |  |
| Diagnosis\_amnestic | Amnestic MCI | Supervision Consensus Diagnosis | Diagnosis |
| Diagnosis\_amnestic\_non | Non-Amnestic MCI | Supervision Consensus Diagnosis | Diagnosis |
| Diagnosis\_dementia | Dementia | Supervision Consensus Diagnosis | Diagnosis |
| Diagnosis\_normal | Normal Controls | Supervision Consensus Diagnosis | Diagnosis |
| digbacct | Digits Backwrd: Correct | Digit Span | smallint |
| digbacls | Digits Backward: Longest Span | Digit Span | smallint |
| digforct | Digits Forward: Correct | Digit Span | smallint |
| digforsl | Digits Forward: Longest Span | Digit Span | smallint |
| digit\_total | DSC (120 seconds) | Digit Symbol Coding (DSC) | float |
| educ | Education |  | smallint |
| exercise | exercise, yes or no |  |  |
| exercise\_intensity | total intensity of individual exercises |  |  |
| faq\_score | FAQ |  | float |
| fcsrt\_f\_free\_total | FCSRT: Free Recall | Free and Cued Selective Reminding Task (FCSRT) | float |
| fcsrt\_f\_total | FCSRT: Free + Cued Recall | Free and Cued Selective Reminding Task (FCSRT) | float |
| FOCLDEF | Focal deficits |  |  |
| GAITNPH | NPH gait |  |  |
| gds | GDS (15 item) | Geriatric Depression Scale (GDS) | smallint |
| gly\_avg\_120 | Glycemic Average (120 average) | Oral Glucose Tolerance Test (OGTT) | numeric |
| gly\_status | Glycemic Status | Oral Glucose Tolerance Test (OGTT) | text |
| GWAS | Genome-Wide Association Studies (GWAS) |  | Composite |
| handed | Handedness |  | float |
| HDL\_Cholesterol | HDL Cholesterol |  | text |
| Hemoglobin\_A1c | Hemoglobin A1c |  | text |
| hip | hip circumference |  |  |
| hispanic | Ethnicity |  | float |
| hrate\_avg | average HR |  |  |
| HTNTX\_ANY | any anti-htn drug |  |  |
| hx\_dm | history of dm; if DIABETES (A5) or DIABET (D2) = present |  |  |
| hx\_htn | history of htn; if HYPERTEN (A5) or HYPERT (D2) = present |  |  |
| hx\_sleepapnea | history of sleep apnea; if APNEA (A5) or SLEEPAP (D2) = present |  |
| hx\_tbi | history of tbi; if TBI (A5) or |  |  |
| instruct\_coll\_score | Functional Scales: Instructional Collateral |  | varchar |
| instruct\_part\_score | Functional Scales: Instructional Participant | Functional Scales: Instructional Participant | varchar |
| LDL\_Cholesterol\_Calc | LDL Cholesterol Calc |  | text |
| mbi | MBI |  | float |
| minttots | MINT: Total uncued + semantic cued | Multilingual Naming Test (MINT) | smallint |
| mmse\_total\_score | MMSE | Mini-Mental State Exam | numeric |
| mocatots | MOCA Total Score | Montreal Cognitive Assessment (MOCA) | smallint |
| NACCAAAS | anti-adrengeric agents |  |  |
| NACCACEI | ace inhibitors |  |  |
| NACCADMD | AD drugs |  |  |
| NACCANGI | angiotensin receptor blockers |  |  |
| NACCBETA | beta blockers |  |  |
| NACCCBS | calcium channel blockers |  |  |
| NACCDBMD | diabetic drugs |  |  |
| NACCDIUR | diuretics |  |  |
| NACCHTNC | combination htn meds |  |  |
| NACCVASD | vasodilators |  |  |
| NORMEXAM | Any exam abnormalities |  |  |
| npiq | NPIQ |  | float |
| ogtt\_120\_avg | average OGTT value at 120 min | Oral Glucose Tolerance Test (OGTT) |  |
| ogtt\_15\_avg | average OGTT value at 15 min | Oral Glucose Tolerance Test (OGTT) |  |
| ogtt\_30\_avg | average OGTT value at 30 min | Oral Glucose Tolerance Test (OGTT) |  |
| ogtt\_AUC | OGTT area under the curve | Oral Glucose Tolerance Test (OGTT) |  |
| ogtt\_bsl\_avg | average OGTT value at baseline (this is, in effect, fasting plasma glucose) | Oral Glucose Tolerance Test (OGTT) |  |
| pacc5\_avltdr\_cycle1 | PACC5 using the avlt dr based on data from through first P30 cycle (June 30, 2021) | Alzheimer's Cognitive Composite (PACC) |  |
| pacc5\_fcsrt96\_cycle1 | PACC5 using the fcsrt0-96 based on data from through first P30 cycle (June 30, 2021) | Alzheimer's Cognitive Composite (PACC) |  |
| PARKSIGN | parkinsonian signs |  |  |
| phys\_coll\_score | Functional Scales: Physical Collateral |  | varchar |
| phys\_part\_score | Functional Scales: Physical Participant | Functional Scales: Physical Participant | varchar |
| pid | Participants |  | varchar |
| POSTCORT | Signs of PCA |  |  |
| PSPCBS | Signs of PSP or CBD |  |  |
| race | Race |  | float |
| sex | Gender |  | float |
| sysbp\_avg | average systolic bp |  |  |
| tot\_scr\_espb | total score on the ESPB |  |  |
| total\_stai | STAI (20-80) | State-Trait Anxiety Inventory | numeric |
| traila | Trails A | Trail Making Test | smallint |
| trailarr | Trails A Errors | Trail Making Test | smallint |
| trailb | Trails B | Trail Making Test | smallint |
| trailbrr | Trails B Errors | Trail Making Test | smallint |
| udsbenrs | Benson Complex Figure: Recognition Correct? | Benson Complex Figure | smallint |
| udsbentc | Benson Complex Figure: Copy | Benson Complex Figure | smallint |
| udsbentd | Benson Complex Figure: Delay Recall | Benson Complex Figure | smallint |
| udsverfc | Verbal Fluency: F words | Verbal Fluency | smallint |
| udsverlc | Verbal Fluency: L words | Verbal Fluency | smallint |
| veg | Category Fluency: Vegetables | Category Fluency | smallint |
| vf\_generated | Verbal Fluency: C words | Verbal Fluency |  |
| visitcode | Visit Code |  | varchar |
| VLDL\_Cholesterol\_Cal | VLDL Cholesterol Cal |  | text |
| waist | wasit circumference |  |  |
| waist2hip | waist:hip ratio |  |  |

## Biomarker Data

|  |  |  |
| --- | --- | --- |
| Data element name | Question | Allowable codes |
| [bio\_adipose] | Adipose Tissue |  |
| [bio\_brain\_fixed] | Brain Tissue (Fixed) |  |
| [bio\_brain\_frozen] | Brain Tissue (Frozen) |  |
| [bio\_csf] | Cerebrospinal Fluid (CSF) |  |
| [bio\_dna] | Deoxyribonucleic Acid (DNA) |  |
| [bio\_plasma] | Ethylenediamine Tetraacetic Acid (EDTA-Plasma) |  |
| [bio\_serum] | Serum |  |
| [bio\_muscle] | Skeletal Muscle |  |
| [bio\_urine] | Urine |  |
| [bio\_whole\_blood] | Whole Blood |  |
| [bio\_other] | Other (specify below) |  |
| [bio\_details] |  |  |
| [bio\_cases] | Specify number of cases and clinical diagnoses |  |
| [bio\_inex\_clinical] | Inclusion / Exclusion Criteria Clinical |  |
| [bio\_inex\_pathologic] | Inclusion / Exclusion Criteria Pathologic |  |
| [bio\_fedex] | Shipping Biospecimen FedEx # |  |